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Finn ish  Center  Assoc ia t i on  

  FOR MEMBERS OF THE FINNISH CENTER ASSOCIATION  

                               CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
  
     NOVEMBER 

 01  Sunday Suomi Koulu 12 noon-2pm 

 01  Sunday Suomi Koulu Halloween Party 2 pm 

 03  Tuesday Red Cross Blood Drive 1-6:45 pm 

 06  Friday Night Buffet 5-8 pm 

 08  Sunday Brunch 12 noon-1:30 pm 

 08  Sunday Finnish Film Raja 1918 2 pm 

 11  Rental 

 11  Wednesday Board Meeting 6:30 pm 

 12  Thursday Pulla Bakers 9:30 am 

 14  Saturday Scandinavian Bazaar 10 am-4 pm 

 15  Sunday Suomi Koulu 12 noon-2 pm 

 18  Rental 

 18  Wednesday Volunteer Appreciation Dinner 6:30 pm 

 20  Friday Night Buffet 5 pm-8 pm 

 25  Rental 

 27  Rental 

 28  Rental 

 29  Sunday Open House 1-4pm 

 

      DECEMBER 
 03  Thursday Sibelius Concert with Katri Ervamaa & Marja Kaisla 12 noon 

 04  Friday Night Buffet 5 pm - 8 pm 

 04  Friday Novi Band Concert 7 pm - 8 pm 

 05  Saturday Independence Day Party 6 pm 

 06  Sunday Independence Day Program 2 pm 

 08  Tuesday-Local Choirs "Little Christmas" Concert 7 pm 

 09  Rental 

 13  Sunday Suomi Koulu 12 noon- 2 pm 

 13  Sunday FASM Concert 3 pm 

 16  Rental 

 18  Friday Night Buffet 5 pm - 8 pm 

 20  Sunday Candlelight Memorial Service 2 pm 

 23  Rental 

 26  Rental 

 

Weekly Events 

 Finnish American Singers 

      Mondays  7 pm 

 Library 

      Open Monday 10 am-2 pm 

 Nikkarin Talo 

      Mondays 9 am 

 Finlandia Garden Club 

      Mondays 9 am 

 

Monthly Events 

 Finnish Conversation 

       1st Friday of the month 10 am 

 Sunday Brunch 

       Second Sunday of the month 

       12-1:30  pm 

 Book Club 

       Last Monday of the month 1 pm 

 Luncheon 

       Last Wednesday of the month Noon 

  Open House 

       Last Sunday of the month 1-4 pm 

RESERVATIONS ARE  

SUGGESTED FOR  

DINNERS AND LUNCHEONS 



PAGE 2 FCA NEWS NOVEMBER  2015 

35200 W. Eight Mile Road 
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48335-5108 
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Officers 
Mia Lamminen, Chairman 

Roger Wanttaja, Vice Chairman 

Robert Waissi, Secretary 

Marlene Ruuskanen, Treasurer 

Board of Trustees 

1 Year 

Lois Makee, Robert Waissi, 

Roger Wanttaja 

2 Year 

Lila Ball, Mia Lamminen, 

Margaret Laurila 

3 Year 
Olli Lamminen, Henrikki Panstar, 

Marlene Ruuskanen 
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#1 Wayne Walli 
#2 Carol Tudball 

#3 Katie Waissi 
 

Financial Review 

Fran Fadie, Eunice Gould, 

Sarah Wiideman 

Committee Chairpersons 

Building & Grounds 

Roger Wanttaja 
Cultural 

Yvonne Lockwood 

Education 

Katri Ervamaa 
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Margaret Laurila 
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Membership 
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Fran Fadie 

Social 

Lila Ball 
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CORPORATION 

Paul C. Hendrickson, Chairman 
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Laura Fultz, Manager 
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248 442-7250 
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Wonderful tributes were not only for Sibelius but also to a 

young Finnish composer Jaakko Kuusisto, Finnish violinist Elina Vªhªlª and 

another Finnish composer Einojuhani Rautavaara.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The board has also decided to start a fund drive for our building improvement 

projects.  As mentioned last month, the forty-year-old building will need a lot 

of capital improvements in the foreseeable future.  
 

I would like to express my personal gratitude to Gene Belttari for organizing 

our charity poker events. The last poker event broke all records.  These events 

are highly work intensive for our members, but the rewards make them 

worthwhile. 
 

As always, hope to see you at the Finnish Center! Please check the calendar 

for upcoming events.   
 

Mia Lamminen, Chairman 

 

 

Regards from FinnFest held in Buffalo New York. The 

FinnFest program highlighted Sibelius 150th birthday and 

coincided with Buffaloôs Kleinhans Music Hallôs 75th 

birthday. The hall was designed by Finnish architects 

Eliel and Eero Saarinen. The highlights of the weekend 

for me were the Buffalo Symphony Orchestra concert 

ñEchoes of Sibeliusò and meeting our new Ambassador 

Kirsti Kauppi. Kirsti Kauppi 

With renewed energy we are focusing on the last quar-

ter of this year with a lot going on at the Finnish Cen-

ter. We are busy preparing for the Scandinavian Ba-

zaar, which takes place November 14. In the beginning 

of December we have another brownbag concert re-

view featuring Sibelius, and work is in full swing pre-

paring for the Independence Day celebration.  Finlandia 

Foundation lecturer of the Year, Taina Elg, is our guest 

speaker. (see further information in this newsletter) Taina Elg 

Left to right: Jaakko 

Kuusisto, Elina Vªhªlª, 

Einojuhani Rautavaara 

http://www.zimbio.com/photos/Elina+Vahala/Nobel+Peace+Prize+Concert+2008/drZtUHpS_U0


 

 

 

 

 

The following is translated and summarized from the article ñKarjalaisten vanhoista joulunviettota-

voistaò (ñOld Karelian Christmas traditionsò) which appeared in VIRTAIN JOULU 1964.  
 

In the olden days people didnôt have a supply of food as they do nowadays. In the fall when summerôs deli-

cacies were no longer available we began to anxiously await Christmas and its promised joys, especially 

those that would appear on the table. Everyone, especially the children, counted the days. 
 

While we were waiting, we made the Christmas candles. Fat which had been saved from butchering in the 

fall was melted in a hot oven. The whey was placed in a barrel and allowed to harden. Then boiling water 

was poured on it so that it became very fine. Cotton string was used for the wick. This was pressed into the 

wax and then brought up so that it was straight. This process was repeated until the candle was thick enough 

and could be hung up to harden. Thus we made hundreds of candles. Candleholders were also made at home 

out of wood and left unpainted. We considered them beautiful. When they were lit at Christmastime, some-

one had to continuously trim the wicks with scissors, or they would smoke. One oldtimer said ñChristmas 

candles shed a wonderful light, compared to the light we ordinarily had from a shingle.ò 
 

Next came the preparation of the food. Food in those days was not as plentiful and varied as nowadays. 

Sometimes a special Karelian style bread was made several days before Christmas. Other breads were made 

on Christmas Eve morning plus potato and rice piirakkas. After the bread was done a Karelian roast, rice 

pudding, plus potato- and rutabaga casseroles were placed in the oven. Dessert was not known in those days. 
 

After the baking the cleaning was begun. The children were made to perch atop the brick oven while the la-

dies scrubbed the walls and floor with a brush. When everything was ready Father went outside and fetched 

a load of straw. Now the children had fun spreading the straw on the floor. Decorations such as stars were 

also made of the straw. A large himmeli was often hung from the ceiling.   
 

At dusk the whole family headed for the sauna. We wanted to be clean on the outside as well as the inside 

for the great holiday. The light in the sauna was a burning shingle, for we did not have lamps. 
 

After the sauna the table was set for the Christmas feast. The meal was begun with rye bread, a delicacy for it 

was only made for holidays. The family ate in silence. The candles cast a warm glow over all. After the meal 

we settled down to hear the Christmas story. Whoever was the best reader read the story from the Bible. 

Then we sang some Christmas hymns. We went to bed early as we had to leave for church at 6:00 a.m. We 

had no clocks so we had to ascertain the time of day from the sky and the roosterôs crowing. We rode to 

church in the sleigh to the sound of jingle bells on the horses. The church was not specially decorated except 

for candles on the altar and in the wooden ceiling fixture. The service was long. Two preachers each 

preached a sermon. The service lasted until daybreak. 
 

On the way home everyone would race the horses. The poor people rode in the middle of the road and the 

rich with their better horses raced in the heavy snow on the side of the road. At home we had a quiet meal 

and then sang, or read Godôs word. It was a quiet day; no visiting was done. All sat quietly allowing the 

Christmas spirit to speak to their hearts. 
 

The day after Christmas, St. Stephenôs day, was the day for visiting. The children played what they called a 

cobbler game. They made a figure of straw with a round head and three feet so it would stand upright. Two 

long sticks were fashioned. One had a pointed end with which the player attempted to  knock the  cobbler

            (continued on page 4) 
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FROM THE LIBRARY 
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Library (continued from page 3) 

 

over; the other was fashioned to protect the figure. When one player knocked the figure over, the players 

changed places, and the game continued. After St. Stephenôs day visiting the Christmas holidays were over 

and we looked forward to celebrating New Yearôs Day.  
 

Lillian Lehto, FCA librarian  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Sleigh with horse 

 

                                                    A himmeli                Children watching mother clean  

SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE 
 

Scholarship applications will be available by mid-

November on our website at www.finnishcenter.org 

or at the Finnish Center itself.  

 

Nancy Sannar,  

Scholarship  

Committee  

Chair 
 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE! 

ñLITTLE CHRISTMASò  

CONCERT 
 

Tuesday, December 8 at 7 pm 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Back by popular demand,  

local choirs will again perform  

their Christmas concert. 

 

 


